



School bus services from Monday 15 June to Friday 7 August 2020

Lawrence Hargrave Drive, Stanwell Park major slope repairs

What services are being provided?

Transport for NSW has changed existing school bus services for children attending primary schools on the other side of the closure.

These arrangements will be in place during this work to help minimise the impact of the closure for families living in and around the Stanwell Park area.

Schools included in these arrangements are:

- Holy Cross Catholic Primary School
- Shire Christian School
- Stanwell Park Public School

What time will services run?

S365 – Helensburgh to Stanwell Park Public School (via Stanwell Tops) and return

AM service		PM service	
Start – Helens- burgh	7.20am	Start – Stanwell Park Public School	3.12pm
Stanwell Tops	7.28am	Stanwell Tops	4.00pm
Stanwell Park Public School	8.28am		

S368 & S375 – Stanwell Park to Shire Christian School and return

S368 AM service		S375 PM service	
Start – Stanwell Park	6.05am	Start – Shire Christian School	2.42pm
Stanwell Tops	7.00am	Stanwell Tops	3.25pm
Shire Christian School	7.50am	Stanwell Park	4.25pm

Buses will be running about one hour earlier/ later due to the road closure and detour. Detailed bus stop locations, maps and timetables, school bus timetables and route maps are available at

transportnsw.info/routes/details/schoolbuses or transportnsw.info/apps – just type in the bus service number. Service changes should be displayed by Tuesday 9 June.

You can contact the service operator Premier Buses for more information via email enquiries@premierillawarra.com.au.

Holy Cross Catholic Primary School

We are working directly with Holy Cross Catholic Primary School to transport students living south of the closure attending the school.

Frequently asked questions

What arrangements are in place to reduce the spread of COVID-19?

The NSW Government has announced additional infection control cleaning of public transport in response to COVID-19 over and above the normal cleaning that operators do every day.

Physical distancing measures do not apply on school bus services. School students will be given priority on non-dedicated school services, even if this means a service goes over physical distancing capacity.

What route will the buses use?

School children will be able to catch buses from their normal bus stops. Buses will detour via the Princes Highway, not the M1 Princes Motorway.

For detailed route information please check transportnsw.info/routes/details/school-buses and type in the service number.

Once a child is on the bus, parents and carers can view the bus location in real-time apps such as Triptastic, NextThere, Arrivo Sydney and TripGo.

What type of buses will be used?

Normal school buses will be used for these services. There will be no seat belts available on these services. Travel on buses is one of the safest forms of travel in NSW.

Can high school students use these services?

These school services are for local primary school children only. High school aged children can use other transport services including the Stanwell Park shuttle bus, train services and Route 15 bus services in Helensburgh.

Can preschool students use these services?

We are unable to provide specific services for children younger than primary school age due to harnessing and supervision requirements.

What other services are available?

We are providing a shuttle bus to and from the Stanwell Park train station. Existing train services will be making additional stops at Stanwell Park Station. Route 15 buses will operate between Helensburgh and the train station. To plan your journey please check Trip Planner at **transportnsw.info**.

For information on the Stanwell Park shuttle bus service to and from the train station, please visit our project webpage at rms.work/lhd-closure.

More information

We apologise for the inconvenience and thank you for your patience during this important work.

For more information please email southernprojects@rms.nsw.gov.au.